Campaign "Clean Coast"

Held on 16 May 2012 at the

village Pudozhsky
Pudozhsky district
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Our settlement is geographically located in a perfect position: on the one side to 3 km from the Lake Onega, the other at 50 km is the boundary of the national park "Vodlozersky." Therefore, a steady stream in recent times we are visited by tourists from all over Russia.

Driving past our village before, honestly, was not ashamed of the environmental situation, it was under the control of local government: for debris removal was given a seat at the village, and all the inhabitants were taken it there.
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But in  this year the situation seems to be out of control of local authorities. Villagers are warehoused debris from their yards anywhere, including to a single vein of water in our village - to the river Pudoksa.
[image: image6.jpg]



So this year I, like some of the other villagers who care about the environment of our native place, had to put up a notice and invite the local folk to clean the park and the banks of the river Pudoksa.

For the first time in recent years in our village was an action "Clean Coast". Unfortunately, our students have responded only with school teachers, kindergarten teachers and one retired.
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We have also agreed for helping two organizations working in our village: one is dedicated dump for garbage collection, and the other has provided a machine that could dump a load of rubbish. Thanks to them, we were able to remove a huge territory, despite the fact that we had very little.

Working in the open air, all the participants had so much fun cleaning day, worked wonderfully well and does not get tired, but now, several months later, walking past the river and the park, we walk with pride that passing tourists will not say a bad word about us.
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But, still there are some people who continue to throw garbage in the places where we remove the spring, and I come to the conclusion that by next year for our next cleaning debris will be added, and who, if not we will have to go back to clean up .
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In the summer 2012, our work was required again, but this time it needed help not only our beloved river bank, but to the shore of Lake Onega. One August day we with our class teacher - Belkina Natalia Alexeyevna, went to see how the tourist season was over. There were many left debris on the lake. Confess our eyes the picture was not very pleasant.

Everywhere along the coast were scattered bags, bottles, close to the shore littered  and cutting birch. Our favorite place was unrecognizable. At that time it was the family on vacation in the Vologda region. They were kind enough to help us collect all the garbage. And although we had quite a bit, we were able to load all the trash bags in the car and taken to a landfill.

For tourists, we left a small poster with an appeal not to throw garbage in the coastal zone. But, unfortunately, came to this place in 2 weeks, we did not find it.
In conclusion I want to say a huge thank to our teachers, they teach us only good things, including love their native land, in harmony with nature, but when we grow up and turn into adults, we somehow forget.

I hope that this year we will be able to reassemble his volunteer posse and spend spring cleaning not only nature, but also in the hearts of some of our villagers.
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Terekhova Alina

grade 7

Pudozhgorsky school
Pudozhsky district

Republic of Karelia
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